| Par | t 1 | Lis | te | ni | ng |
|-----|------------|------|----|----|----|
| | | | | | 0 |

| () | you don't have to understand every word. |
|------------|---|
| | a) Which gate should Lufthansa passengers for London go to?b) When does the train to Paddington station in London leave?c) How often do the buses to The Strand leave?d) When does the plane to Hamburg leave today? |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |

Part 2: Reading

Emma, Liam, and Sarah are spending a weekend in London and can't wait to see the famous landmarks. They meet in the morning to plan their day.

"I really think we should go to the London Eye first," says Emma. "It's close to the Thames, and the view from up there is amazing! We can see all of London from above."

"That sounds nice," replies Liam, "but the Tower of London is nearby too, and it's one of the oldest sites in the city. I've always wanted to see the Crown Jewels." He points down the river. "If we start from Westminster Bridge, we can follow the Thames, pass by some other sights, and then turn right to get to the Tower."

Sarah, however, has another idea. "I'd love to see Buckingham Palace first," she says. "If we go down the street and turn left at the next intersection, we'll reach the palace quickly. We might even catch the Changing of the Guard!"

The friends discuss it for a while and finally decide to visit Buckingham Palace first, then walk to the Tower of London, and finish their day at the London Eye.

Englisch Seite 1/4

| 2 | True of false? | Tick the right answer. | |
|---|----------------|------------------------|--|
|---|----------------|------------------------|--|

|). | / | 5 |
|----|---|---|
| | | |

| | True | False |
|--|------|-------|
| The friends plan to go to the London Eye first. | | |
| Emma wants to see the view of London from above. | | |
| Liam suggests they follow the Thames to reach the Tower of London. | | |
| Sarah wants to visit the British Museum first. | | |
| The friends decide to go to Buckingham Palace | | |

3 Answer the following questions in short sentences.



/3

- a) Why does Liam want to visit the Tower of London?
- b) What does Sarah hope to see at Buckingham Palace?
- c) In which order will the friends visit the landmarks?

Seite 2/4 Englisch

Seite 3/4

| 4 | Which of the landmarks, the friends talked about, would you like to visit? Would you go to a completely different one? Give reasons for your decision. (about 5 sentences) | / 6 |
|-----|--|-----|
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| Pa | rt 3: Vocabulary | |
| (5) | Translate the following words and sentences. | / 6 |
| the | most famous sights | |
| The | e traffic is very noisy. | |
| Do | you have a ticket for public transport? | |
| Ich | würde es vorziehen | |
| Wir | müssen aus dem Bus aussteigen | |
| Lor | ndon ist berühmt für Fish'n Chips | |

Englisch

Part 3: Grammar

| 6 | Fill in the missing verbs in the correct tense. Pay attention to the context in the text and choose between simple present , simple past , present progressive , and irregular verbs when needed. | | | | | | | | |
|------------|---|----------|-----------|----------------------|-------------------------------|---------------|-----------------|----------|----------|
| | Yesterday, Emma | and her | friends | | | (dec | ide) to visit s | ome | e fa- |
| | mous landmarks | in Londo | n. They | y (stand) in front o | | | front of | | |
| | Buckingham Pala | ce and | | | (wait) for the Changing of th | | | g of the | |
| | Guard. | | | | | | | | |
| | Emma usually | | (visit) L | ondon e | very y | ear, l | but this is Lia | am's | first |
| | time here. He never (see) Buckingham Palace excited. "Look, the guards (march) towards | | | | alace | before, so h | e is | very | |
| | | | | | oward | ds us!" he sa | ys. | | |
| | After watching the ceremony, | | | friends | | | (walk) dow | n th | e street |
| | to the Tower of Lo | mma an | d Sarah | | (ta | ıke) pictures | whi | le Liam | |
| | (read) about the history of the Tower in a gu | | | | debook. He | | | | |
| | (find) it fascinating. | | | | | | | | |
| \Diamond | $\stackrel{\textstyle \sim}{\sim}$ Additional: Fill in the chart with the right forms of the irregular verb. $\stackrel{\textstyle \sim}{\sim}$ / 2 | | | | | | | | |
| | infinitive | | sim | ple past | | | past pa | rtici | ple |
| | be | | | | | | | | |
| | | | th | ought | | | | | |

| | | Note | Unterschrift |
|---------|------|------|--------------|
| Punkte: | / 38 | | |

Englisch Seite 4/4